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Approved Minutes of 
PLUM COMMITTEE MEETING 

Approved on September 17, 2020 

Attending: S. Campbell, R. Howard, Jeff Luster, A. Massachi, J. Massachi, M. Padilla, S. Pan,  
A. Wilder 

Absent: J. Massachi, B. Scane 
Staff:  Dianna Eisenberg 

1. Call to Order/Welcome/Introductions 
The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Padilla at 3:05 p.m. 

2. Public Comment for Items Not on the Agenda 
None. 

3. Approval of Meeting Minutes (Motion)  
Luster made a motion to approve the minutes of Thursday, July 02, 2020; 
seconded by Campbell.  The motion passed unanimously. 

4. 7-11 Nuisance Abatement Proceeding  
The revised 7-11 Nuisance Abatement letter was approved at the Board of 
Directors on Thursday, July 23, 2020 recommending that (a) the sale of alcoholic 
beverages be prohibited and (b) a security guard must be present during 
operating hours.  The case has been stayed because of a public record request 
made by 7-11.  The hearing is expected to be rescheduled for October or 
November 2020. 

5. Speed Bumps and Cross Walks 
Padilla is working on having Speed Bumps and a mid-block Cross Walk installed 
on Sycamore Avenue since it has become more and more pedestrian friendly 
with restaurants and new businesses opening.  A mid-block Cross Walk is being 
proposed because the new parking structure that was built is on the East side of 
Sycamore Avenue and most of the retail businesses and restaurants are on the 
West.  This will avoid people randomly jaywalking. 
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6. Al Fresco Dining Permit 
Padilla discussed the process of obtaining a permit for temporary Al Fresco 
outdoor dining through the City of Los Angeles.  Al Fresco dining is a program 
aimed to help local businesses reopen their restaurants during the recovery 
phases of Covid-19.  Customers and employees must follow strict physical 
distancing requirements that have been recommended by public health 
officials. 

7. Old Business 
a. HPCU2 Update 
Padilla reported that the revised Plan is expected to be available within the  
next week.   

b. 960 La Brea 
Padilla confirmed the tour of 960 La Brea would be on Friday, August 14, 2020 
at 3 p.m. 

c.  Parking Meters 
Padilla reported that this has been on hold because of Covid-19. 

c. Underground Powerlines 
Padilla reported that this has been on hold because of Covid-19. 

d. 99 Cents Store 
Padilla reported that this has been on hold because of Covid-19. 

8. New Business 
None. 

9. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:39 p.m. 

Next Meeting 
Thursday, September 17, 2020 at 3:00 p.m.  
Location: Zoom Teleconference 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84089119669 
Meeting ID: 840 8911 9669  


